Neurology Section-News for the Progress Report.

The formation of a Neurology Section of the APTA was approved by the Board of Directors and the House of Delegates at the National Conference in St. Louis. The proposed functions of the section are:

- To provide a means of exchanging information in research, treatment approaches and evaluation tools.
- 2. To encourage quality assurance in clinical treatment.
- 3. To collect resources of common research and theories.
- 4. To influence educational programs of neurology.
- To coordinate with other sections in attaining common goals.
- 6. To inform the membership of updated information in neurology.

The first meeting of the section was held on June 30th in St. Louis. Approximately 25 people attended and elected the following officers:

Chairperson - Mary Ann Rinehart Vice Chairperson - Lee Wentworth Newsletter Chairperson - Mary Ann Seeger Secretary - Cindy Moore Treasurer - Sue Adler

Nominating Committee - BJ Booth Ann Hurst Jan Thomas

Dues for the remainder of 1977 are: \$6-active member, \$4-affiliate member and \$2-student member. Persons interested in joining the neurology section now should send their name, address and dues payment to Sue Adler; 1792 Green Valley Rd., Suisan, Ca. 94585.

For the 1978 APTA billing, there will be no space allotted for the neurology section. People wishing to participate in the section should send their dues payment to Sue Adler (as above). Dues for the full 1978 calendar year will be: \$12-active, \$8-affiliate, \$4 student.

The newsletter of the section to be known as the <u>Neurology Section Bulletin</u>, will be issued in the fall and will include the bylaws of the section, the proposed program for the Orlando sections meeting, and the latest section news.

Any questions or requests for further information should be addressed to:

Cindy Moore, Secretary-Neurology Section Division of Physical Therapy Stanford University School of Medicine Stanford University Medical Center Stanford, California 94305